
 
 

Elanora Heights P&C Association 

 

 

 

Term 2, Week 3 P&C Meeting Minutes 

 
DATE: 

 
Wednesday, 8th June 

TIME: 7pm – 8.30pm 
VENUE: School Staffroom  

 

Attendance: Lisa Phillips, Jono Rosconi, Allison Salmon, Anna Buono, Renae Godden, Jade Browett, Linda 

Smith, Kylie White, Suzie Stanford, Lee Milligan, Jade Fernandes, Belinda Brown, Claire Duncan, Sally Cannon, 

Danielle Bailey, Melanie Cunningham 

 

Apologies: None recorded 

 

Acceptance of prior minutes:   

 

Item: Actions carried over from prior meeting 

 

 
Item 

 
Action 

 
Owner 

 
House Spirit Shirt Sales Update 

 
100 size 6 shirts in stock. T shirt sales 
Janine to reopen on Munch Monitor 
ahead of K-2 athletics carnival on last 
Friday of term 1st July. 
 

 
Janine/ Allison 

Bush Track Regeneration support 11 volunteers have registered their 
interest to date. Calls for volunteers 
to continue through Schoolstream 
app, class parent network and school 
newsletter.  
P&C/class parent network walk and 
talk.  
Wed 22nd June 1-3pm weeding 
session.  
Whatsapp group for Regeneration 
volunteers? 
Dragonfly have submitted additional 
proposal for further works along 
driveway. A parent landscaper has 
offered workers to assist with this 
project.  

Janine/Suzie 

Lego call out 
 

Lego pop ups underway around 
school. Call for further donations. 

 
 
 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Item: Principal’s Report (presented by Jono Rosconi – Lisa Phillips is attending the Sydney Theatre and UNSW School 

Drama Project 

• Peak of flu cases with over 100 students and staff away 

• Student reports will be emailed out in week 10. 

• 4 of our ensembles; String Beans, Mezzo Strings, Senior Strings and Senior Band performed at the NSWEE 

Festival at Pittwater High School and Cromer High School. Newly formed parent committee is prioritising 

fundraising with busking at the park and a Bunnings BBQ being organised. 

• Week 6 – Wellbeing week activities being appreciated by Teachers. Students, families and teachers are needing 

wellbeing support and opportunities to meet with others and build community 

• Weekly Teacher Professional Learning has included Accreditation sessions and NEST (Narrabeen Elanora Student 

Teachers Collaboration) professional learning. 

• Next week, five Year 5 students will attend “Learn to Fly’ HPGE calss at Narrabeen Sports High. 

• The executive team is working on completing annual reflections of school improvement plan and annual school 

report. 

• New budget provided at end of May – Deputy position put on review with school numbers moving steadily 

toward cap of 480 students. 

• Several maintenance projects lodged with Facilities First have been approved and awaiting project managers. 

With less contractors available, these jobs are joining a long list. Cooler classrooms is close to finishing stages 

but with all units working, power issues are occurring – work is underway to rectify. 

Maintenance projects which have been lodged include: 

1. Driveway resurface 

2. Concrete subsided near Guide Hall causing Mould to the building 

3. Demountable removal 

4. Flooded classroom refurbishment 

5. Broken Garden bed 

6. Tree removal and equipment fixed 

7. Spotlights 

8. Electric Sign (donated) 

9. Kitchen in CommOSH 

Repairs to pavement outside school scheduled for completion in holidays are council run. 

• Fundraising wishlist 

Curriculum 
Drama – University of NSW and Sydney Theatre Collaboration 

$5000 (4 teachers to be involved – 2 in term 3 and 
2 in term 4) 

PSSA Team Uniforms – 
Various sizes 

$5000 

Wellbeing 
Lego Walls / Base Plates / Duplo and Lego 

$2000 
(Donations of Lego to support this project) 

Chess Shed $2000 
(Donation of shed by Bunnings to be sought by 
Lee)  

Playground Activity Stencils 
1 serpent 
4 Handball Courts 

$4000 

Pickle Town $10 000 



 
 

New scope of works – including sandstone boulders and fill to 
build up the area 

Music Mural 
Painted by Robin Martin 

$3850 

 

• Covid restrictions have reduced significantly, allowing volunteers back at school. The school is working hard to 

start up activities and opportunities for volunteers (same as before and new or improved). The school is 

thankful for our parent and community support and ask for continued understanding and patience. 

 

Item : Treasurer’s Report 

 

Accounts all in order. Canteen, Uniform, Music and Main accounts are tracking as expected.   

 

  

Item : Uniform Shop and Canteen 

 

 

Item 4: Social and Fundraising Committee Report 

 

• K-2 Disco: 40 tickets sold on Munch Monitor. Team are working hard on plans for food, decorating the hall, 

lights, cupcake sale. Volunteers needed for set up and on the night. Promote Disco via SRC.  

• Bogan Bingo night – Christmas in July theme. Proposed dates 30th July or 13th Aug.  

• Cookie Dough fundraiser proposed: $4 profit per tub. 

• Colour Run fundraiser proposed: 60% of raised funds profit. 

 

MEETING CLOSED: 8:30pm 

  

 


